
TO: Richmond Selectboard

FROM: Ravi Venkataraman, Town Planner

DATE: October 30, 2020

SUBJECT: Bicycle/Pedestrian Master Plan Project Steering Committee

Background

In July 2020, the Town received confirmation that it had been awarded two $40,000 grants via the 
FY21 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP), one of which was:

• Richmond Bicycle and Pedestrian Master Plan to identify gaps in Richmond’s bicycle and 
pedestrian network throughout town and develop plans to make meaningful connections to 
support community transportation. This project will roll out in two phases, the first looking at 
the town north of the Winooski River and the second at the town south of the River.

This project will be done by consultants; CCRPC and I will provide assistance. The Transportation 
Committee decided to establish a project steering committee for this project. The steering committee 
would guide the work, and ensure that the project represents the community’s interest.

Due to funding and time constraints, this project is split into two phases. The current phase, phase 1, 
will focus on areas in town north of the Winooski River. Phase 2 will focus on areas south of the 
Winooski River. The Transportation Committee expects the entire project to be finished by July 2022--
provided that UPWP funds are given to finish the project.

Letters of Interest

On October 12, 2020, I posted on Front Porch Forum on behalf of the Transportation Committee its 
update and call for volunteers. This information was reposted on October 20, 2020. During this time, 
the committee and I contacted other town boards and committees, and partner organizations—including
Local Motion, RiseVT, and WSBA—for volunteers. The call for letters of interest closed on October 
22, 2020. I received six letters of interest in this time from the following applicants:

• Jean Bressor
• Justin Graham
• Colin Green
• Chase Rosenberg
• Ian Stokes
• Jonathon Weber

During the October 26, 2020 Transportation Committee Meeting, the committee reviewed the letters of 
interest and recommended the appointment of all the applicants plus:

• James Floyd
• Allen Knowles



• Samantha Peikes

These applicants expressed interest for both the Transportation Committee and the Project Steering 
Committee before and during the October 26, 2020 Transportation Committee Meeting.

Draft Motions

I have prepared the following draft motions to facilitate action by the Selectboard:

Motion to create the Bicycle/Pedestrian Project Steering Committee

I,________, move to create the Bicycle/Pedestrian Master Plan Project Steering Committee, 
which will oversee the UPWP Bicycle/Pedestrian Master Plan and provide guidance to its work
throughout the project duration.

Motion to appoint members to the Bicycle/Pedestrian Master Plan Project Steering Committee

I,________, move to appoint Jean Bressor, Justin Graham, Colin Green, Chase Rosenberg, Ian 
Stokes, Jonathon Weber, James Floyd, Allen Knowles, and Samantha Peikes to the 
Bicycle/Pedestrian Master Plan Project Steering Committee for terms lasting the duration of 
the Bicycle/Pedestrian Master Plan Project. 














